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September/October 2010 

Newsletter 
 
Pastor:  

Rev. Dr. Steve Burt  
 

Organist:  

Flora Kyle 
 

 

Office Hours:  

Wed/Thur. 8:30 to 1 PM 

Fri:  11 AM to 1 PM 

860-434-0220 

 

Emergencies:   

860-405-5183 

Non-Profit Org. 
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Permit No. 51 
One Sterling City Road, Lyme, Connecticut 06371 

~ Phone 860-434-0220 ~ Fax 860-434-8858 ~  

Email: lymechurch@sbcglobal.net  

POSTAL PATRON  

SEPTEMBER~OCTOBER 
 

Sept. 12 Sun. 10 AM  Worship, **10 AM worship returns*** 

    Hungry bags handed out 

Sept. 13-19   Steve on vacation (2nd week) 

Sept. 15 Wed.  7:30  PM  Church Council Meeting 

Sept. 18 Sat.  Noon Memorial Service for Ruth Heinze 

Sept. 19 Sun. 10 AM Worship/Rev. Mobby Larson preaches ~ Hungry bags handed out 

Sept. 20-23 Mon-Thur Drop off for the Rummage Sale 

Sept. 25 Sat.  9 AM Annual Fall Rummage Sale 

Sept. 26 Sun. 10 AM Worship, Hungry Bags handed out ~ Deaconôs meeting after church 

Oct. 3  Sun. 10 AM Worship/Rev. Howard Seip preaches/Communion ~  

    Hungry Bags COLLECTED! ~ Neighborôs in need offering 

Oct. 10  Sun.  10 AM Worship/Rev. Carolyn Johns preaches 

Oct. 17  Sun.  10 AM Worship/McPherson-Arpin baptism ~  

Oct. 17  Sun.  11:30 AM Adult study begins 

Oct. 24  Sun.  10 AM Worship 

   2 PM CROP Walk 

Oct. 31  Sun.  10 AM Worship 

 

September Deacon of the Month:   Charlotte Beers 

October Deacon of the Month:  Ellie Sutton 

November Deacon of the Month: Scott Keel 

 

Sunday, November 7th: ALL SAINTôS CANDLELIGHTING & BRUNCH 
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Steve Burt, pastor 

Dear Friends, 

The new replacement chairlift has been installed. There are a few loose ends to be tied up, 

but for practical purposes, itôs there and in use. Every Sunday we have a minimum of two 

persons using it, though some days we get 4-5 persons using it, and we had 10 for Peggy 

Clucasôs funeral. The bulk of the cost was covered by a $16,000 gift from the Ladies Benev-

olent Society or LBS, which it gave when the group disbanded at the end of 2009. Another 

substantial amount came from memorial contributions in memory of Dick Gustafson. The 

rest was covered by individual donations. Thank you to everyone who contributed. Itôs a 

blessing. 

 

That new chairlift and a conversation with someone from the Membership Committee (who 

is also on the Nominating Committee) reminded me that we are getting olderðboth individ-

ually and as an organization. That person said it was nearly impossible to fill all our bylaws-

mandated committee slots (and in fact the 3-person Nominating Committee only has 2 rep-

resentatives on it and canôt find a 3rd person). She suggestedðconsidering folksô ages--that 

we get realistic and rewrite the bylaws to consolidate some of the committees, pare down 

the numbers of members, and shorten the term limits. I quite agree. In a culture thatôs see-

ing fewer young people willing to attend church or to serve on committees, it is indeed time 

to rewrite the outdated bylaws. We should work to get them revised for a congregational 

vote at Annual Meeting in February. (For example, a 6-person diaconate instead of 12 might 

also be able to take on the work of our 3-person Christian Service Board, meaning 9 fewer 

slots to fill.) 

 

Another age-related issue I can report on is the Memorial Garden. Itôs been in gradually 

worsening shape for many years. We have a fund for its upkeep 

that weôre now starting to use to clean it up. The ashes of two 

different persons are either scattered or buried in the garden, 

and several others have expressed wishes to have their ashes 

placed there, too. (Many people donôt even know we have it.) 

 

So, as we start a new fall season, thereôs plenty of work to be 

done, as always. So letôs get together and do it. See you in 

church. 

  

Faithfully,  

Steve Burt, pastor 
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ANNUAL 

FALL  
This Rummage Sale is SO huge, we use 3 buildings in Lyme! 

Sat. Sept. 25, 2010  

9 am to 1 pm 

Donations will be collected (at the appropriate locations) : 
Monday, September 20th until Thursday, September 23rd  

Between:   9 AM to 8 PM  
 

Pick Up can be arranged by calling  860-526-

3621.  Please make sure all items are clean before 

donating.  PLEASE!  NO...non -working: 

computers, tvõs or electronic equipment, couches 

or any other non-useable items.  Tax exempt 

forms are available upon request.   
 

WE NEED HELP!!  

We need all the help we can get with sorting 

and pricing, any time will be greatly 

appreciated.  Need not be a member of the 

church to volunteer.  
 

If you have any questions, please call the 

church office at 860-434-0220, Mary Ann 

Kistner 860 -526-3621 or George House 

860-434-8688.  

Questions? Donation Information: 

¶ The Church (upstairs) - Menõs and womenõs 
clothing, including sweaters, pants, ties, scarves, mit-

tens and gloves, coats, jewelry, and other accesso-

ries. .   (downstairs) - linens, craft items, pots & pans, 

glassware, novelty items, vases, small artwork.  
 

¶ The Grange - children's clothing, toys, books, 

games, videos and CDs.   
 

¶ The Public Hall (upstairs) - books, records, 

video tapes & CDs (childrenõs go to the Grange  

(downstairs) -small electrical appliances, lamps, 

framed art work, tools, sports equipment, furniture 

(no upholstered pieces, please), miscellaneous 

hardware.  
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THE MINISTERôS 

DISCRETIONARY FUND  
******Need Urgent Help!!!!!**** 

 

The Ministerôs Discretionary Fund is nearly depleted.  

Please help if you can.  

 

 This summer it was used to help with rent 

checks, to pay for prescriptions for senior citizens, to 

help with hospital bills, a phone bill, electricity and 

fuel oil bills and was used multiple times for 

automobile insurance payments for unemployed 

persons.  It also bought gas for job interviews and 

doctor appointments.    

 Funds are written as checks directly to the 

service providers, not to those needing the help. No 

cash is given. The monies generally assist those in 

the Lyme/Old Lyme community. They do not benefit 

the minister in any way; he discreetly administers the 

funds. 

 Our annual appeal to the community has 

brought in $1900 to date, far short of last fallôs 

$5500.  And the needs are now greater.  Can you 

help?  
 

 Make checks out to:  ñFirst Congregational 

Church of Lymeò and notate ñDiscretionary Fundò.  

Thank you for your continued generosity.  

Rev. Dr. Steve Burt 

Our pastor Steve 

Burt's novel, FreeK 

Camp: Psychic Teens 

in a Paranormal 

Thriller, came out in 

mid-May, and many 

of us have read it. 

The book stresses 

values like 

cooperation, 

teamwork, and the 

acceptance of 

differences.  Since 

our last newsletter in 

May, the book has 

won four awards. In 

June it was named 

Best Teen Fiction at 

the NY Beach Book 

Festival, then in July it was named the runner-up for 

Best Teen Fiction at the Hollywood Book Festival. 

Now at the end of August it has won two gold medals 

from the Mom's Choice Awards for family-friendly 

products, media, and books--one gold for Juvenile 

Fiction ages 9-12, another gold for Young Adult 

Fiction ages 13-adult). Steve was also featured on the 

front page of the Norwich Bulletin in August. It's a fun 

read, and we're very proud that our minister reaches 

young people in new and different ways. 

October 10th -    

New London   Soup Kitchen:  

~Volunteers are needed~   
The next meal service happens on Sunday, October 10th at 4 PM 

at the New London Community Meal Center.  Many thanks to 

all who have volunteered and donated in the past.  Your service 

is greatly appreciated.   
 

Donations of money, baked goods or time for this next meal ser-

vice on October 10th is welcomed.   

Questions can be referred to Kelley Cahill at 860-434-2837 or 

the church office at 860-434-0220.   
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Christian Service  
Crop Walk 

2010:                 

 Our church will host the annual 
area Crop Walk for the third 

consecutive year on Sunday, October 

24th.  Weôll gather at 2 PM at the 

church and begin shortly thereafter 

for our walk out and back on 

Sterling City Road.  Plan now to 

walk for hunger and/or to pledge.  

 

.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Deadline to submit 

news, information and 

book reviews for the 

October newsletter is 

September 15, 2010.  

Thank you.  

September & October 

~Mission of the Month~ 

òHungry 

Bagsó 

Continued thanks for the strong 

support shown by the 

congregation for the ñBrown 

Bagò Sundays. We will continue 

the ñBrown Bagò tradition this 

the fall with our next one on 

Sunday, October 3rd. Bags will 

be distributed during worship on 

September 12th, 19th & 26th.  

Please fill the bags with the 

items listed on the cover and 

return them by  

October 3rd for delivery to the 

Old Lyme Food Pantry. 

Items Needed for the Brown Bags:  

 

Tuna 

Spaghetti Sauce 

Canned Soups 

Canned veggies 

Peanut Butter 

Dry Pasta 

Dry Cereal 

Oatmeal 

Mac & Cheese 

Money 

Gift Cards 
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Rummage Sale 
Can you help? 

 

The rummage sale is September 25th from  

9 a.m. to 1 p.m.  

in the Church, the Public Hall and the Grange. 
 

Sunday, September 19--right after the coffee hour.  Help is needed with moving and setting 

up tables.  Please sign up to help; muscle power is needed to move and set up tables. 

 

Monday, September 20 ïFriday, September 24ð9a.m.- 4 p.m and 7 pm ï 9 pm.   Help 

unpack, sort and price items at the Grange, Church, and Public Hall.  Also, any persons 

with small trucks or vans that can pick up items from people who cannot get them to the 

sale. 

Also, donate items to the sale from 9 a.m. - 8 p.m. Monday, September 20 through 

Thursday, September 23.  No Donations accepted on Friday as all items need to be 

priced and readied for the sale on Saturday.  Used clothing, furniture, appliances, 

books, household goods, etc.  Make certain that the items are clean and in working 

condition. Please do not bring items before Monday morning the 20th. 

Sign-up sheets for workers will be at the church beginning on September 5. 

 

Saturday, September 25ð8:30a.m.-1p.m. Workers to cashier and help with the sale at the 

Grange, Church, and Public Hall.  Also persons to donate baked goods and chili for the 

lunch, as well as other baked items for the bake sale. 

 

Saturday, September 25ð1 p.m.-2 p.m. or so.  Volunteers 

with trucks to take unsold items to the dump.  People 

to pack up useful items at the Grange, Public Hall, and 

Church and dismantle the set-up from the sale.  Also 

people to vacuum and put the three buildings back in 

order. 

 

Please volunteer to work at any time that you can and to 

donate items.  Also, we welcome friends who do not 

belong to the church to both contribute and assist with the sale in any capacity.  If 

every church member will try to donate at least three or four hours of time to make this 

project successful, the burden will not fall on a few.  This is a very important fundraiser 

for the church. 
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Membership News 

Consider sending a cheery card! 
   
Alta Bauer, 119 Blood Street, Lyme, CT 06371 
 

 
 

Julia Smith, One McDonough, Middletown, CT 

06457 
 

    

HAPPY  BIRTHDAY  

September: 
Cindy Fogle     2nd 

James Dahlke    7th 

Francis Rand    13th 

Emma Terris    16th 

Ellie Sutton     19th 

Ben Thomas (Steveõs grandson)  20th 

Emily House     28th 

October:  
Puchita Ely     2nd 

Anthony Santiago    4th 

Chip & Jenõs anniversary   2nd-

Charlotte Beers    13th-

Brook & William Burgess  14th 

Brittany Santiago    16th 

Frank Sutton     25th 

Please keep the following  people in your prayers:  
aƛƪŜ {ǳǧƻƴΤ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ϧ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƻŦ 9ƭƻƛǎŜ .ŀǳŜǊΤ WŀŎƻƭȅƴ {ƘŜǇŀǊŘ όƎŀƭƭ ōƭŀŘŘŜǊ 
ŀǧŀŎƪύΤ wŜǾΦ 5ŀǾƛŘŀ Cƻȅ /ǊŀōǘǊŜŜ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ ƘǳǎōŀƴŘ 5ŀǾƛŘ IƛƴŘƛƴƎŜǊΤ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ 
{ǳǧƻƴΤ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ϧ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƻŦ wǳǘƘ IŜƛƴȊŜ όƳŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƻƴ фκмтκнлмлύΤ 
/ƘǊƛǎ 9ƭƭƛǎƻƴΤ ¢ƻƴƛ aƻǊǊŜƭƭ όŎŀƴŎŜǊύΤ  {ŀƳΩǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ [ƛǎŀ ϧ ƘŜǊ ŘŀŘΩǎ ƳƻƳ Dŀƛƭ 
ǿƘƻ Ƙŀǎ о ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ ŀƴŘ DŀƛƭΩǎ ƘǳǎōŀƴŘ ǿƘƻ Ƙŀǎ ǇǊƻǎǘŀǘŜ ŎŀƴŎŜǊΤ {ŀƭƭȅ 
.ƛƭƭ όŎƻƴƎΦ ƘŜŀǊǘ ŦŀƛƭΦύΤ WŜŀƴ {ŀƴƪƻǿ όCǊŜŘ [ŀǘƘŀƳΩǎ ŀǳƴǘύΤ aŀǊǝƴ .ŜŎƪǿƛǘƘ 
ό{ŀƴŘȅΩǎ ǎƻƴύΤ ¢ƻƳ IŜǎǎŜƭƳŀƴ όн ŀƳǇǳǘŀǘŜŘ ƭŜƎǎύΤ bŜƭƭ WƻƘƴǎƻƴΤ wŜǾΦ aΦWΦ 
IƛƴŎƘƭƛũ όǊŜǝǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ǊŜŀǎƻƴǎύΤ /ƘǊƛǎ .ŜŎƪǿƛǘƘ όƛƴ LǊŀǉύΤ !ŀǊƻƴ .ǳǊǘ-
¢ƘƻƳŀǎΣ ²ŀǊǊŜƴ {ǘŀǊƪΣ wƛŎƪ IŀǊŘŜƳŀǎΣ όƛƴ !ŦƎŀƴƛǎǘŀƴύΤ DŜǊǘ tŜǘŜǊǎƻƴ 

ό{ŀƴŘȅΩǎ ƳƻƳύΤ ²ŜƴŘȅ aŀƘƻƴΤ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ DǳƭŦ hƛƭ {Ǉƛƭƭ ŎǊƛǎƛǎΦ  
 

Sadly, we report the deaths  

this summer of:  
 

Ruth Heinze June 29th,  

Frances Lagel  July,  

and Peggy Clucas July 14th.   

 

IMPORTANT Membership Update 
 

 In August, we sent a letter to everyone in our database 

asking them to update their membership status.   It is important, 

for several reasons, that we understand how you consider your 

relationship with the church.   

 If you received a card, PLEASE, return the card, or call 

the church to let us know your membership status.   

 If you did not receive a card and you have a relationship 

with the church, please choose a type of relationship below and 

call or email the church with your choice.   

 We sincerely appreciate your help with this updating 

process.   
 

A. Member:  Active 

B. Member:  Inactive 

C. Associate Member: Active 

D. Associate Member:  Inactive 

E. Friend of the Church 

F. Pleaser remove my name from your rolls. 

          lymechurch@sbcglobal.net  or 860-434-0220 
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Christian Education  

SUNDAY SCHOOL:  Tina 

Santiago and Samantha Keel will 

once again head the Sunday 

School program.  They will hold 

classes with creative programs 

twice a month.  Call the church 

office for dates and activities.  

860-434-0220.   

 

ADULT EDUCATION:  The adult study group will 

start up again after coffee hour on Sunday, October 

17th.  Weôll be using the video/discussion materials 

ñSaving Jesusò which are produced by the same folks 

who gave us last yearôs ñLiving the Questionsò.  

Tentative dates are October 17, 24, 31, November 14 

& 21.  All are welcome, no prior experience is 

needed.  

Uplifting Experience at Lyme Church!  
 Our thanks to Scott Keel, Scott Mahon, Paul Kotowski, Steve Burt, Rich Clippinger, and especially 

George House (the overseer) for their help removing the old chairlift and preparing the stairway for the new 

one.  The work was largely accomplished in the week before and the week after the Hamburg Fair (that Sun-

day thereôs no church service).  The new lift is easy to operate and works great!  Itôs getting lots of use.  

Thanks also to the folks who picked up the tab.  

 

All Saintõs Candlelight & 

Communion Service, 

followed by an All Church 

& Brunch 

Sunday, November 7th 

 Please join us for our 

annual candlelight & 

communion service in honor of 

All Saintôs Day on Sunday, 

November 7th.  Pending 

Councilôs approval, we will also 

have our annual All Church 

Brunch the same day following 

the special service.  

The old lift is junked.  The new lift is user-friendly! 


